
Hello all. Here are the meeting minutes. I will apologize up front for any spelling error on 

names; my members list is not completely up to date. I hope to see everyone at the 

February meeting.  

Corridor Woodcrafters Club Meeting – 6:30 January 18, 2018 at the Cherry Building: 

32 people attended including 3 visitors 

We welcome visitors, Nick, Tim and Dimitri 

Near Misses: 

None reported 

Member comments: Problems/Questions for club members input: 

Jim West wanted to thank Perry for coming over to help him tune up his planes and 

chisels. 

A member, whose name we missed, mentioned they went to the Bad Axe Tool 

Companies saw sharpening class and might be will to give us a demonstration. Please see a 

board member at the next meeting so we can get your name. 

Questions: 

How to remove mold on a vintage record player. It was suggested to try to eliminate it 

with linseed oil or Murphy’s soap. 

Question on ban saw blade wandering on cutting long boards. John offered the option of 

using his saw. 

Show and Tell:  

Jill Jones-Bread Boards 

Jim West – Poplar Bowl 

Don Coleman – Segmented Bowl 

Ruth Coleman – Coaster Holder made with laminated glue ups. 

Name not recorded- Wooden toy duck 

Jeff Van- brought a segmented bowl made similar to the cutting boards he has brought in 

the past and turned by Tom Nehl 

Tom Nehl- Triple dyed turned vase 

Name not recorded – child chair. 

Officer Elections: 

Nominations were accepted for: 

President  Perry Coffman 

Vice President  Chuck Graybill 

Treasurer  Vern Rotert 

Secretary  Tim Vest 

They were unopposed and elected as a group. 



Raffle Winners: 

Show and Tell, $10 Bruce Tarwater 

$10 Bruce Tarwater 

$20 Tom Nehl 

$30 Joannie West 

Presentation: 

Perry Coffman did a demonstration on sharpening chisels with diamond stones and a 

strop. 

Announcements: 

Next month’s meeting February 15 at 6:30 in the Cherry Building. 

Next month’s presentation/demo will be how to make Shaker Boxes by Jerry Herman 

Next Board meeting a Vern’s house is February 13 at  

Please visit the Club Web Site: http://corridorwoodcrafters.org  

Please send us pictures of your work for posting and also your thoughts on how we can 

make it better. Vern Rotert is your point of contact for the website.  

Next Meeting will be Thursday February 15 at 6:30 

In the word of Roy Underhill , May the grain be with you.  


